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Marysville, N. B. 
January, 1966. 

Dear Highway Friends:— 

A few lines from this part of our work is 
long overdue. We enjoy reading the reports 
from other places, but are inclined to ne- 
glect this ourselves. 

We have just finished our second series 
of special services. The first with Rev. 
Willis Miller, November 14-December 5, 

1965. The second with Rev. R. H. Nicholson 

and Cedric Landers, January 2-16, 1966. 
These meetings were different, but each 
accomplished much in the extending of the 
Kingdom of God. We greatly enjoyed Bro- 
ther Miller's Bible teaching ministry and 
two of the Sunday evening services really 
broke up and we saw some gracious victory. 
The noon bible classes were much enjoyed 
and were well attended. Brother Miller is 
a great evangelist and a beloved brother in 
the Lord. 

Our meetings with Brothers Nicholson 
and Landers were the best attended ser- 
vices that this Church has ever had. Their 
ministry in musie, preaching, painting and 
drawing was greatly appreciated. Much 
good seed was sown and we believe there 
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saving pennies to purchase the above men- 
tioned materials. Money may be sent to 
Mrs. Leslie Black, 131 Phillips Street, Wol- 
laston, Massachusetts, 02170, in either Can- 
adian or American funds. 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

By popular request, we are again plan- 
ning to have another “CHRISTMAS IN 
JULY” at Beulah Camp this year on Mis- 
sionary Day. However, this year, we are 
asking that the gifts be put inside a plastic 
bag and tied with a colored ribbon instead 
of being wrapped as in previous years. 

It has been suggested that all our gifts 
this year be small toys for the boys and 
very small dolls for the girls. 

It would be much appreciated if every 
church would take part in this program 
and have a delegate bring your toys to 
Beulah to be part of our Camp Christmas. 
Thanks very much for your cooperation. 

Ruth Black, Director 
Junior Crusaders 

shall be reaping later on as a result. Some 
visible results were realized also. 

We feel to thank the Lord for each of 
these series of services. God has blessed 
and strengthened the Church through them. 
Our attendance in all departments is en- 
couraging, Sunday School is about 200, our 
last prayer meeting there were 94 present. 
We say “Praise the Lord” and are encour- 
aged to press the battle. 

A Prosperous New Year to everyone. 
Rev. & Mrs. G. R. Symonds. 

NEWS ITEMS 
Rev. Karl Gorman has accepted a call 

from the Yarmouth Church for the next 
Church Year. Prayer is requested for the 
Lord’s guidance in plans for re-location, as 
a definite decision must be made within a 
few weeks. 

Rev. R. T. Benson, pastor of our church 
at Crystal, Maine, is recovering from a sub- 
total gastrectomy performed at the New 
England Baptist Hospital. His present ad- 
dress is St. Stephen, N. B. ¢/o Major Helen 
Jones. Please remember our brother in 
prayer and with a shower of cards. 
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~ NOTICE FOR HIGHWAY 
‘Will Sunday School Superintendents and 

Treasurers please note: 
e Alliance granted permission for as- 

ssment of each Sunday School based on 
ollment to make funds available to be 
ed in promotional work. The rates are: 

- Rnroliment over 100 — $3.00 
50-100 — 2.00 

under 50 — 1.00 
If every Sunday School will cooperate we 
will plan promotional work this spring. 
-Any church or group of churches who 

would like to plan a Sunday School work- 
shop compact me. 

. ~ Rev. Joseph A. Moses 
25 Harrison St. 

~ Milltown, Me. 

SATURDAY RETREAT 
A very successful outing was held at the 
Atlantic Bible Institute in Hampton, N. B. 
on Jan. 29. Saint John Y.P. invited Sussex 
and Black’s Harbour Y.P.’s to join them for 
the day. Black’s Harbour was unable to 
attend because of bad weather. 
Tobogganing and hockey provided a rec- 

reational background to an afternoon of 
spiritual discussion and fellowship. The day 
was climaxed by the showing of the film, 
“The Misfit”. 
Approximately 65 young people attended 

the retreat. 

APPOINTMENT 
Miss Yvonne Doyle has been appointed 

to the secretarial staff of the Leighton Ford 
team of the Billy Graham Evangelistic As- 
sociation. 
While working in Moncton, Miss Doyle 

has served for many years as secretarial 
assistant to Merle Smith. 

~ We wish you every success and God’s 
blessing in your new job. 

DEDICATION 
It was our happy privilege to dedicate our 

little granddaugnter Catherine Eileen Em- 
mett, daughter of Dr. & Mrs. Peter Emmett, 
born November 30, 1965. Dedication sar- 
vice took place in the church at Amherst. 
Dr. & Mrs. Emmett have two children 
Cyndy & Catherine. 
The family resides in Hanover. New 

Hampshire. 

Born to Rev. and Mrs. Gene S. Hudson 
at the Wankie Hospital Rhodesia Africa, a 
daughter, Susan Lynn weight 8 lbs. on Jan- 
uary 19. A sister for Kevin, Ronald and Gil- 
lian Ann. 

EUGENE INGERSOLL 
The funeral of Eugene Ingersoll was held 

from the Reformed Baptist Church at Seal 
Cove on Sunday, Nov. 14 by Pastor, F. A. 
Watson. 

Mr. Ingersoll had been in failing health, 
and passed away at The Grand Manan Hos- 
pital, North Head. 
He is survived by his wife formerly 

Minerva Benson, one son, Nelson Ingersoll 
of Fredericton, N. B. Three daughters, Mrs. 
Louise MacLaughlin of Nablebro, Maine, 
Mrs. Marie Roblin of Toronto, and Mrs. 
Nellie Joy of Lubec. 
He was a man with many friends, a good 

citizen. 
During his illness he desired that we pray 

for him and seemed deeply concerned about 
his spiritual welfare. 
We extend deepest sympathy to those who 

mourn. 

WEDDING 
Lyons Grant: On January 15th, 1966 at the 
Reformed Baptist Church, Marysville, N. B,, 
Gary Douglas Lyons and Gloria Anne Grant, 
noth of Marysville, N. B., were united in 
1narriage by Rev. G. R. Symonds. 


